
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA 17856
February 23, 2021
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on February 23, 2021 at 7 pm.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert, and Donald Wilver, Jr.; Secretary Ellie Koveleskie. Solicitor Peter Matson was not present. Solicitor Jason Brudecki from Mr. Matson’s office was present.  The minutes of the January 26, 2021 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert.  
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated February 23, 2021 totaling $41,277.02.
OLD BUSINESS
  None
NEW BUSINESS
· Attorney Brian Kerstetter spoke about his candidacy for Common Pleas Judge in Union/Snyder County.  He spoke about his broad range of experience in areas of the law that are routinely dealt with on a day- to- day basis by judges of court of common pleas.
· Mr. Diefenbach opened the bids for the Main Street Project and the results are as follows:
      M & J Excavating- $718,123.50

    Balls Property Mgmt-$729,512.86

HRI- $734,566.55

Gutelius- $739,570.00

Sikora Brothers Paving- $765,822.25

Mid State Paving-$782,870.40

New Enterprise-$809,105.00

Glenn Hawbaker- $874,001.26

Wolyniec Construction- $1,217,157.38

Jay Fulkroad & Sons- $1,425,287.68

· Mr. Seibert made a motion to conditionally approve M & J Excavating at $718,123.50 if the results of due diligence were good . It was seconded by Mr. Wilver and carried.
· Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to purchase a new dump truck through Bradco, which is a COSTARS member, at a not to exceed price of $160,000.00.  It was seconded by Mr. Wilver and carried.
· Mr. Diefenbach made a motion for Ellie to contact COSTARS to bid for the salt contract agreement for the August 2021-July 2022 season for 400 tons. Mr. Seibert seconded the motion and it was carried.
· Mr. Wilver proposed sending a letter to Mr. David Masevicius of 217 Elm St to remove the vehicles and dumpster at the end of the cul de sac, which is creating a snow plowing safety hazard.  It is part of the township road right-of -way.

PUBLIC COMMENT
· Bruce Musser spoke about the West Milton Memorial Park regarding forming a committee by next month.  He expressed his concerns about the park reopening this year mainly because of the playground.  There are three main parties each year- The Easter Egg Hunt, Homecoming, and the Halloween Party.  Marge Musser stated that there could be anywhere from 30-100 kids at any given party. Furthermore, she stated that it can get crowded since the parents are there as well. Mr. Seibert expressed his concern for liability.  Mr. Wilver stated that we need to get clarification regarding the current regulations.  He is going to check with Union County Emergency Management. The park was closed last year due to Covid.  Bruce Musser stated that he is hesitant to open the park this year.  He and Mrs. Koveleskie will be taking a tour of the park when there is favorable weather. The Supervisors will be discussing the situation further at the March Supervisor’s meeting.
PLANNING AND ZONING 
· Nathaniel Gearhart proposed that the supervisors adopt a resolution for a plan revision for new land development of Larry Platt’s property.  Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to adopt Resolution 21-01 for the Land Preservation for proposed sewage module.  Mr. Wilver seconded the motion and it was carried.
SOLICITOR COMMENT 
None
SUPERVISORS COMMENTS
Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Treasurer
“All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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